Appendix M-3

Presbytery of St. Augustine
Minutes of the Installation of Rev. Bryant M. Anderson as Pastor of Palms Presbyterian Church
Sunday, January 30, 2022
Palms Presbyterian Church, Jacksonville Beach, FL

On Sunday, January 30, a commission of the Presbytery of St. Augustine met to conduct the
installation of Rev. Bryant M. Anderson as Pastor of Palms Presbyterian Church. The meeting
was opened with prayer by Rev. Joe Albright, the Moderator of the Presbytery at 3:35 PM.

Carolyn Ettlinger was appointed as clerk. The members of the commission who were present,
constituting a quorum, included: The Rev. Joe Albright (TE — Geneva Presbyterian Church, St.
Johns); The Rev. Craig Davies (TE — Honorably Retired); Carolyn W. Ettlinger (RE - Palms
Presbyterian Church); Jerie Lukefahr (RE - First Presbyterian Church, Fernandina Beach); The
Rev. Holly Dillon Inglis (TE — Presbytery of St. Augustine); and Jim Riley, (RE - Riverside
Presbyterian Church, Jacksonville). Commission member Rev. Melanie Marsh Baum (TE -
Community) was not able to attend and was excused.

The commission proceeded to the installation worship service at 4 p.m. Jim Riley conducted the
scripture reading of 1 Corinthians 9:19-23. Rev. Craig Davies preached a sermon entitled
“Whatever It Takes”. Jerie Lukefahr led the Litany of Gifts. Rev. Joe Albright asked the
constitutional questions of Rev. Bryant M. Anderson and the congregation who answered the
constitutional questions in the affirmative. Rev. Holly Dillon Inglis presented the charge to the
Pastor and Carolyn W. Ettlinger charged the congregation based on the scripture 1 Peter 4:8-11.

The offering was designated for men and women of the Presbytery of St. Augustine who have
followed God’s call to ministry and are pursuing seminary studies. The proceeds will be used to
provide scholarship support through the presbytery's "Candidate's Fund." The service’s music
was by the members of the Palms Chancel Choir with Dr. Ronn Cummings as conductor/director.

Rev. Bryant M. Anderson gave the benediction which was the closing prayer for the installation.
The service concluded at 5:10 p.m. Refreshments were served in Patten Hall.

Submitted by:

Carolyn Wallace Ettlinger

Clerk of the Commission

Ruling Elder, Palms Presbyterian



